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RE: HERS RATING SYSTEM AND CONFLICT OF INTEREST
Dear Mr. Mahoney:

Thank you for your letter dated September 4, 2015. Bill Pennington, whom is now working
as the Efficiency Division’s Senior Technical and Program Advisor, brought your letter to my
attention. In your letter you raise concern over the practice of HERS raters providing
additional services for contractors.

The Energy Commission is currently conducting an informational proceeding to investigate
the HERS program (the “Informational Proceeding,” 12-HERS-01). The issue of conflict of
interest provisions has been raised and we anticipate addressing this issue as part of the
Rulemaking. The HERS regulations currently do not explicitly prohibit HERS raters from
pulling permits. In your letter you refer to the Reference Appendices, section RA2.1, which
are adopted by reference in the California Building Energy Efficiency Standards. Section
RA2.1 states:

Raters shall be considered special inspectors by enforcement agencies and shall
demonstrate competence, to the satisfaction of the building official, for the visual
inspections and diagnostic testing that they perform.

Under this provision, the enforcement agency has the authority to determine if a HERS rater
serving as a special inspector is not demonstrating competency when performing field
verifications and diagnostic testing, and to take the necessary action against this. Currently,
the HERS regulations are limited, and set no other requirements regarding the role of HERS
raters as special inspectors. The California Energy Commission recognizes that it is the
prerogative of local governments to adopt local ordinances that address problems related to
the performance of special inspectors that are operating within their jurisdictions. We
advise local governments to base such local ordinances on demonstrated evidence that
rater practices are resulting in inaccurate field verifications. The Energy Commission has
not seen such evidence to date.

Your letter further raises concern over the “independence” of HERS raters that obtains
permits for contractors. According to section RA2.1:

Per California Code of Regulations, Title 20, Division 2, Chapter 4, Article 8, Section
1673(j))(2), “Providers and Raters shall be independent entities from the builder and








